Cowlersley Primary's Weekly Newsletter

Website: www.cowlersleyprimaryschool.org.uk
Email: office@cowlersleyprimaryschool.org.uk Telephone: 01484 508170
Valuing people, supporting personal best



Class Attendance Figures

Each class target is 97% attendance!

EYFS	96.86%
Year 1	98.95%
Year 2	97.00%
Year 3/4	93.23%
Year 4/5	96.67%
Year 6	94.29%

Well done to Year 1

Celebrating success in School

We will invite parents and carers to our celebration assembly if your child is Star of the Week for their class.

	Star of the Week	Resilient Reader
EYFS	Adam	Frankie
Year 1	Preston	Scarlett
Year 2	Oliwia	Damien
Year 3/4	Jamie T	Hussain
Year 4/5	Leighton and Kyza	Tilly
Year 6	Jack	April

Celebrations in school

Tidiest Classroom	Year 6!
Hot Chocolate with the Head	Coming Soon
Boom Words	Boom word of the week is
	"Makeshift"
	by Charlie P

Friends of Cowlersley

Calling Parents, Carers and Grandparents.

We are currently looking for more volunteers to join our fantastic **Friends of Cowlersley** group. They are currently planning several events over the coming school year to raise money for our school library.

We would love to welcome more people into the group. If you are interested please contact the school office.

Class of the Week

Early Years Foundation Stage

Early Years have been working fantastically well on their **Resilient Reading** this week!

Well done!



<u>Dress like a</u> <u>Rockstar</u>

To launch our TT
Rockstars times
tables we will be holding a
non- uniform day on **Friday 18th October.**

Dress like your favourite rockstar for a £1.00 donation. Any money raised will be put towards school funds.



Introduction to our new Executive Headteacher

I would like to formally introduce myself to all children, parents and carers as the Executive Headteacher of Luck Lane, Beech and Cowlersley Primary Schools. I have had the pleasure of working across our cluster of primary schools since April 2019 and I have already got to know our children, staff and have met many parents, grandparents and carers.

I have worked for Share Mutli Academy Trust for a number of years, previously as Director of School Improvement across our eight schools (primary and secondary) and I am delighted to now be working alongside the Heads of School and their teams in your child's school.

As a cluster of three schools it is fantastic to be able to share best practice and to work together on a regular basis. This means that teachers in each school can work with other teachers from across the cluster who are in the same year group, subject or phase and can plan together to make sure that the curriculum that we offer is the very best it can be.

I look forward to getting to know your child(ren) even better in the weeks and months ahead, and to meeting parents, grandparents and carers either at the school gates, or at the many Beech, Cowlersley and Luck Lane Primary School events throughout the year.

Rebecca Hesmondhalgh

Dates for your diary

- Friday 4th October Deadline for School photo orders.
- Monday 14th October Friends of Cowlersley meeting at 9.00am—All welcome.
- Friday 18th October Non uniform day. Dress like a Rockstar—£1.00 donation.
- Thursday 24th October Break up for half term.
- Friday 25th October Staff training day School closed to students.
- Monday 4th November School returns.
- Tuesday 5th November until Tuesday 12th November Book Fair more information to follow.
- Wednesday 27th November Flu immunisations.

Head Lice in school

We have had a few reports of head lice in school this week.

If you do find them in your child's hair, Cowlersley Chemist offer a service that if you are able to take one into them, on a piece of sellotape, you will receive a course of free treatment.

Aldi Get Set School Vouchers

We are collecting the **Aldi Get Set** school vouchers, if you have any at home we would greatly appreciate them!

Thank you

School Reminders

- All children must wear the correct uniform to school. Uniform can be purchased from Bridge School Wear, Milnsbridge. Please make sure that your child's name is in each item of clothing and footwear.
- Please inform the school office on 01484 508170 if your child is absent from school, every morning that they are absent, by 8.30am. An answering machine service is active if you would like to leave a message earlier than this.
- Classroom doors close at 9.00am—after this time children must sign in with the office and will be marked as late.
- If your child has a medical appointment please provide the office with proof of this for their file, so that we can authorise their absence. Where possible, please try and make appointments before or after school.
- Medication in school can only be given if it is provided in the prescribed box, with the label and forms are completed with the office.
- Please remember to bring your child's PE kit to school.
- Please take a peek once a week and check for headlice. Please treat if required.
- Please remember to update school with any contact changes.